QUESTIONS/ISSUES FOR MAY 2 OHCA MEETING WITH MAYOR 4/28/2017 v1.4
1. SPEEDING (16*)  (*the score is described at the bottom of last page)
Danielle Rodriguez, Dwight Rd (Thank you from Patrice Halpin, Dwight Rd & Nicole Gronbeck, 409 Dwight Rd) … speed along Dwight Rd should be monitored particularly off of Middletown Lincroft Rd as 60 mph seems to be the new 40 mph

Nicole Gronbeck 409 Dwight Rd (Thanked by Patrice Halpin, Dwight Rd;  Danielle Rodriguez, Dwight Rd. & Nancy Castro, Dwight Rd) ·  Agree, speed limit ether needs to be reduced on Dwight or cops need to be more vigilant of speeders. They could have a field day giving out tickets if they set up shop somewhere on Dwight!!!

Nicole Gronbeck, 409 Dwight Rd:  New(ish) to Oak Hill and live right on Dwight.  I realize this is a busy road, but I make it a point to go 40 down the road, respecting my fellow neighbors.  
   However, I have almost been hit twice pulling into my driveway.  
    Really would like to see more speed traps in place, especially from the top of Dwight   Maybe one of those portable speed limit signs.   Or, a police officer or two that can pull people over.    Making it 35mph would be a nice request too 

Katie Gannon 25 Crane Ct.; (Thanked by Kimberly Davis, 1 Tatum Dr.; Elizabeth Dunphy, 33 C rane Ct.; Danielle Milano, 48 Millard Rd; Nicole Gronbeck, 409 Dwight Rd.; Marybeth McGee, 10 Pelican Rd.;) The speed limit on Bamm Hollow should be reduced. People fly down that road. Also, we need more street lights. It's very dark on Bamm Hollow and its side streets.

Ann Johnson 6 Ogden Cr.;· I would say that all the cars that cut through from Middletown Lincroft Road through Four Winds to Dwight Road which is a 25 mph road is the worst. Absolutely horrible ! It is really really bad. I walk with my kids and dog and the violations are so obnoxious and blatant. Very unsafe!

Joanne Irwin, 12 Oriole Rd.;· (Thanked by Kimberly Davis, 1 Tatum Dr.; Nicole Ridberg, 10 Harmyk Ct.; & Marybeth McGee, 10 Pelican Rd)  We need stop lines at the 2 new stop signs on Pelican.
Perhaps a set or two of rumble strips (rather than tank traps) could be placed on Pelican on the downhill slope from Dwight. It would slow cars down prior to the stop sign.
Thanks to the town for posting the "no parking here to corner" signs on Crawford.

Donna Smith Green Meadow Blvd; Add 4 way stop signs Vaughn and four winds

Theresa Marino, 2 Wren Ct.,  [Our] Big Black Cat [was] killed on Bamm Hollow Rd.  I know it's ultimately my fault for letting out our big black cat.  [When] Bamm Hollow Road was better in disrepair--at least people were forced to go slowly.  I hope the speed demon who just hit and killed him and the family who abandoned him in the first place lose some sleep tonight as well.

   Jacquie Masciana , 9 Kingfisher Dr. So so sorry to hear this. People drive way to fast here!
		

	


2. MORE THAN 1 LEAF PICKUP IS NEEDED (15)
John LaSpina, 72 Crawford Rd·  (thanked by Kimberly Davis, 1 Tatum Dr.; Rafael Perez-Mendez, 79 Deepdale Dr.; Kim McDaniels, 159 Deepdale Dr.; Todd Meyer, 27 Tatum Dr.; Danielle Rodriguez, Dwight Rd.; Allison Quinn, 65 Townsend Dr.; Nicole Ridberg, 10 Harmyk Ct.; Liz Kantrowitz, Hancock Ln.; Jacqueline Szabo, Vaughn Dr.,; Theresa Marino, 2 Wren Ct.; Irene Hofmann, 49 Dale Rd.; Bonnie Werse, 34 Malus Ln.; Marybeth McGee, 10 Pelican Rd.; Maryellen Perrine, 15 Autumn Ln.)   Leaves need to be picked up more than 1 time in the fall.

3. CLIMATE CHANGE (12)
Steve Miller 151 Borden Rd.  The August 2016 EPA 430-F-16-032  “What Climate Change Means for NJ” states our climate is changing because the earth is warming. It describes increasing temperatures bringing diseases, increasing floods, increase of extremely heavy rainstorms, rising sea levels, more extreme storms, house/business flooding, rising insurance rates, and many other threats.

How is Middletown planning ahead to identify and prepare for these threats? How is Middletown reducing its Green House Gases which contribute to these threats? Proactive actions will be less costly than protracted future outlays. Middletown must communicate its vision, strategy and plans in order to allay fears of its residents.

MY REQUEST: get ahead of these future problems by committing to “Sustainable Community Plan”, AND the associated “Climate Action Plan” (actions within Middletown’s successful “Sustainable Jersey” programs). Create “green” examples with the Municipal complex and other renewable projects. Use these Actions to communicate vision and reach consensus on plans, and then execute the plans.

Charla Tewksbury 46 Crane Ct. What grants is Middletown actively pursuing to address the looming environmental threats posed by climate change?

Rob & Pam Adams, 33 Borden Rd.  We have 3 major climate change concerns to ask you about- our family, our home, and our town & state.

1. Family:  we have children and grandchildren in NJ.  We moved to Middletown to be near them.  What kind of future will they have if we do not act now to mitigate the threat of flooding, disruption and disease due to a warming planet?

2. Home:  Our home is bounded by Poricy Brook.  Erosion from heavy rains, which are coming with increasing frequency, are washing away soil from tree roots which could fall on power lines & homes.  How is Middletown planning ahead to protect Oak Hill properties like ours which are close to Poricy Brook?

3. Town & State:  We would like to see Middletown be even more proactive in the "Sustainable Jersey" Program.  What is Middletown doing to reach the Silver recognition level?   What are the plans to insure that the future town complex will use clean, renewable energy?

Thank you for meeting with us


Craig McKeown 23 Quail Dr.; (thanked by Maria Maldonado, 8 Borden Rd & Patricia Dillon, 10 Borden Rd.);  I want know what Middletown is doing and what it will do to address the issue of Climate Change. We see firsthand the impact of this issue in various areas concerning the Township, including the Bayshore problems. We should be part of the Solution, and as the largest town in Monmouth County we have the largest impact.  Steve’s request for the Township to pursue a "Sustainable Community Plan" and a " Climate Action Plan" is right on the money. This issue is an economic and living standard problem that will only get worse if we don't participate in a transparent way in helping to solve it.

Pat Miller, 151 Borden Rd.  Could you please describe the plans for creating the new municipal complex with clean, sustainable energy, and with an energy-efficient and safe and healthy environment for employees. What is the time frame we are looking at? How would the transition from the old buildings happen? What are the conditions in the old buildings that require replacement?

Are you looking to define a future climate plan to move toward renewable and more economical energy use?

 
Could you please describe the ideas for solar or wind energy installations in the township? At the train station?
Bernard Dickman and Maria Maldonado, 8 Borden Rd. As others in Middletown, I am greatly concerned at the climate trends already affecting Middletown. The information provided by the NJ DEP, Office of Science, alert us to what climate change means for NJ. Many of those changes have an immediate and direct impact on our health, quality of life and our pocketbook. 

The climate change is bringing more frequent heavy rainstorms and flooding, and erosion of land, all of which affect residents. The higher temperatures are also allowing the development of tropical diseases in our area. 

These are challenges to good governance and it is imperative that Middletown be aware of these threats and be prepared to manage them. 

In view of the above, my questions to the Mayor are thus:

· What steps is Middletown taking to ensure that it is prepared to address and manage the challenges described by the NJ DEP?

· Does Middletown have a plan and a list of priorities to prevent or to respond to the effects of climate change in our communities? Does Middletown intend to establish or follow a Sustainable Community Plan?

· How does Middletown intend to address such practical issues connected to climate change as maintaining the value of real property, reining in the costs of flood and health insurance, and tax increases?

Jackie Coleman, 10 Borden Rd. I would like to see the Township Committee enroll in the Climate Action Plan (CAP) that is part of Sustainable Jersey.  Several other NJ towns have enrolled in the program. As a shore town, Middletown faces serious threats from climate change.  Developing a CAP would be a positive step toward protecting our community.

Pat Dillon, 10 Borden Rd.  I am pleased that Middletown has been a Certified Sustainable Jersey Community since 2010.  I would like to know if the Township Committee intends to engage in other activities that will safeguard and improve our local environment.  Enrollment in a “Climate Action Plan” (CAP) as part of the Sustainable Jersey Program is one strategy that should be considered.  A CAP serves as a roadmap for decreasing greenhouse gas emissions.  Since portions of Middletown are increasingly vulnerable to floods and erosion due to climate change, development of a Climate Action Plan is a logical next step for us.

Trenton, West Windsor and Woodbridge are among the NJ municipalities that have developed CAPs and posted their plans online.  It is important to note that reducing the carbon footprint in a community not only protects the environment, but also results in long-term savings for the towns.  The proposed Municipal Complex in Middletown is one example where incorporating energy saving features initially would reduce the Township’s carbon footprint and bring cost-savings to the community.
Gene Welch 813 Church Ln.  (thanked by Christine Sorensen, 8 Fox Hill Rd & Gary Sisk, 65 Kingfisher Dr.). In addition to the diseases, floods , and locusts there will be money flying out of my pocket funding nothing but someone else's pocket. That is the REAL problem.

4. SIDEWALK & FENCE REPAIR & SNOW CLEARING (8) 

Sarah Rowland 201 Kingfisher Dr. (Thanked by Kimberly Davis, 1 Tatum Dr.; Maria Maldonado, 8 Borden Rd.; Danielle Milano, 48 Mallard Rd.; John LaSpina, 72 Crawford Rd.; Tiffany Peragine, 20 Cardinal Rd) The sidewalk going up Middletown Lincroft between Crawford and Thompson is atrocious. Lots of kids walk up and down there and it is a hazard, particularly the bottom section near Crawford where the paving is all broken up.

Tiffany Peragine, 20 Cardinal Rd.  I was wondering if they could do anything about the walking path [sidewalk] and fence up Middletown Lincroft road to Thompson middle school. I have called the police station and the Board of Ed many times. The fence keeps falling apart because cars are driving into it, which makes me extremely nervous thinking about my kids walking up the path when the flimsy fence is broke. Also the unevenness of the broken pavement makes it extremely hard to maneuver a stroller up and down the hill! 

Susan Nolan, 122 Crawford. Please address the following issue at the meeting:  The entire length of the sidewalk on Mid-Lin Road from Crawford to Thompson Middle School (especially the pedestrian bridge over Poricy Brook) should be cleared of snow before the children have to walk up in the morning after a storm. It is the only way up the hill to the schools.  Thank you.

5. OAK HILL NOT RECEIVING AN EQUAL AMOUNT OF SERVICES (8)
Gary Sisk 65 Kingfisher Dr.; Thanked by Rafael Perez-Mendez, 79 Deepdale Dr.; Elizabeth Dunphy, 33 Crane Ct.; Danielle Milano, 48 Mallard Rd; Tiffany Peragine, 20 Cardinal Rd.; Deirdre MacDonald, 7 Howland Rd.; Marybeth McGee, 10 Pelican Rd)  To me, it seems that we pay our fair share of taxes and we are not receiving an equal amount of services. (thanked by Elizabeth Dunphy, 33 Crane Ct)

1) Why doesn't our section of town have garbage collection services? Steve Miller’s comments: Middletown assesses a fixed % garbage tax to homeowners in the part of Middletown which has historically lower property values. When I looked at the data 10 or 20 years ago, I concluded that If the same tax rate were applied to Oak Hill, we would then pay double what we paid at that time for private garbage collection. I then understood why expensive housing within Middletown opted “out” of the garbage tax. It would be helpful if someone does a current calculation, and let Oak Hill residents know whether current financials would result in Oak Hill requesting to pay the garbage tax.

2) Why aren't school buses provided for our children who have to walk on streets without sidewalks? 

Nina Schmidt, 200 Pelican Road. We have no sidewalks, and I would certainly object if we were forced to put them in, since we probably would be assessed for construction and then it's another maintenance cost.  We have a private driveway that we have to maintain during snow season and then it  would be  another maintenance cost to keep the sidewalks clear in the winter. I walk almost every morning and for all the houses that have sidewalks, I rarely see school kids using them, let alone residents. I'd say 90% of the time, the sidewalks aren't even used.   [Steve Miller’s comments: the absence of sidewalks is a problem. The busing issue has popped up many times over the years. 

6. REPAVE (6)
Patrick De San, 81 Ballantine Rd. (Thanked by Robbie Cohen, 49 Sutton Pl & Bonnie Werse, 34 Malus Ln)  I mentioned this last year and it is still relevant. I have been living in Middletown for over 30 years and Ballantine Road has not been repaved in that entire time. But I would like to make this comment more encompassing. Driving around Middletown has become terrible. Potholes throughout. All roads, primary, secondary and tertiary are in poor condition. When is town going to apply more assets to fix these problems throughout the town.

Bonnie Werse 34 Malus Ln; ·  I agree with Patrick. The roads are in bad shape and need to be repaved, or at least repaired throughout Oak Hill. We have large horizontal cracks in the pavement that started showing up on Malus Lane & Berg Court after they did the dynamite blasting behind us in 2012. The cracks have become so wide that they have become deep pot holes & have never been filled. We have a sink hole developing across the street next to storm drain. (See the photo of crack & sinking road). [image: image1.jpg]R



  Photo from Bonnie W.

Betty Pietruszka,  98 Pelican Rd.;  Pelican Road needs repaving from Borden to Bamm Hollow.

Jacqueline Szabo, Vaughn Dr.   Vaughn Drive and Stout Drive (off Four Winds Dr.) need to be repaved.

7. DEER (5)
Donna Smith, Green Meadow Blvd, There is a significant deer population increase.  

Kathleen Kenny 97 Kingfisher Dr. (thanked by Bonnie Werse, 34 Malus Ln.  I am not certain that this is a problem the Mayor has any control over, but the deer population is unlike anything we have experienced in the 22 years we have been living here.  This year they are eating the leaves off the pachysandra....this is a first ....they have destroyed one whole section of our back garden....Of course, this is before the flowers even come in bloom....I assume the increase in population is due to all the new construction but in addition to destroying our gardens, they are a safety issue...especially when November comes....

Paul & Felicia Cacioppo 151 Deepdale Dr. (thanked by John LaSpina, 72 Crawford Rd) Middletown is never going to do anything about the deer population so the only thing you can do is plant things they usually don't eat such boxwood, hollies, herbs and ferns. Forget about flowers, they will eat the buds before they bloom. They've also become immune to the deer deterrent sprays.

8. LIGHT TIMING (4)

From Dwight to Red Hill Rd to GSP

Elizabeth Dunphy , 33 Crane Ct · (thanked by Teresa McNamara, 206 Deepdale Dr)   All the lights need to be recalibrated (or timed differently?) from the intersection of Dwight and Van Schoick through and past the parkway entrances. You get through Van Schoik and Dwight (from Dwight) and and the light turns red at Potters Farm. You go again only to be stopped again at Sloan. It's terribly annoying 

GSP southbound exit at Red Hill Rd

Also, I believe the traffic light facing the Sloan complex (when you get off at 117 from GSP North) will need to be calibrated. The light will be red when you get to the toll and will quickly turn green, yellow and back to red by the time you get to the light. I've seen people try to beat that light and it's an accident waiting to happen. Thanks for your help!

Normandy Rd Lights

Craig McKeown 23 Quail Dr. (thanked by Steve Miller)  The light heading East on Oak Hill Road at the intersection of Normandy Road is too short.  You may recall that up until a few years ago this was not an issue as I believe there was a motion detector on Normandy that only changed when traffic came, which it infrequently does.  [In May, 2016, Chief Weber was to raise this with Earle; it appeared the light control was subsequently changed and improved to some degree.  Now lights automatically cycle even with no Normandy Rd traffic.  The duration of red -on Oak Hill Rd- is MUCH shorter than previously. Could we encourage Earle to take another look at optimization? 
9. SCHOOL TRAFFIC AND SIGNAGE (3)
Marybeth McGee, 10 Pelican Rd.; from Oak Hill · Something needs to be done with the traffic in and out of South, Thompson and Nut Swamp every morning and afternoon ! It's total chaos there every day!

Theresa Marino 2 Wren Ct · I just have a simple question: Does the "No Parking From Here to Corner" sign on Crawford mean Middletown/Lincroft-Crawford corner or BlueJay-Crawford corner?  Different people have different interpretations, but nobody seems to know for sure.

Glenn Cashion, 97 Crawford Rd:  The NO parking on Crawford Road needs to be enforced. Every day there are vehicles parked in the NO parking zone.

10. DWIGHT ROADWAY CLEANUP NEAR THOMPSON (3)
Danielle Rodriguez, Dwight Rd (Thank you from Patrice Halpin, Dwight Rd & Nicole Gronbeck, 409 Dwight Rd)  · The wooded area off Thompson middle school on Dwight road needs to be regularly maintained. There is constantly garbage on the side of the road and within the wooded area. 

11. STREET LIGHT BURNED OUT (2)
Teresa McNamara 206 Deepdale Dr. (Thank you from Rafael Perez-Mendez, 79 Deepdale Dr)   
The street lamp at the top of Deepdale Drive & Red Hill Road has been out for a few weeks.
12. ROAD SIGN NEEDED AT ROUTE 35 AND OAK HILL RD (2)
John LaSpina 72 Crawford Rd. (thanked by Steve Miller- who has experienced this problem numerous times) Not sure if this is an "Oak Hill" problem but, an additional sign needs to be added to indicate the left turn from Oak Hill Road onto Route 35 is a 2 lane turn. I can't tell you how many times the person in the far left lane has cut me off while making that turn. A sign showing its a 2 lane turn needs to be placed near the light so everyone can see it instead of next to the sidewalk. [Also needs better lane markings during the turn]

13. NOISE (1)
  Craig McKeown 23 Quail Dr.  The use of loud gas leaf blowers are a constant annoyance.  While they should not be banned, I think increased restrictions should be considered, especially during summer weekends.  It is almost impossible to enjoy my backyard and pool when the blowers are out.  Could the Ordinance be changed to have blowers restricted in the summer to perhaps just Saturday mornings? Montclair and Maplewood have or are considering prohibitions on commercial use of blowers. https://www.nytimes.com/2017/03/17/realestate/on-banning-on-leaf-blowers.html?_r=0
Thanks  Craig McKeown

14. CREEK EROSION (1)

Margie Merone,113 pelican Rd.  I was told, year after year, erosion of my property would be addressed. Meeting after meeting has occurred, but nothing gets done.  It was approved 1.1/2 yrs ago; still no action????
15. SNOW PLOWING (1)
Liz Durzy 10 Ferrin Ct (thanked by Bonnie Werse, 34 Malus Ln.)  I don't know if there is history behind this I'm not aware of - but the snow plowing in parts of Oak Hill was not as well done as other parts of Middletown. I realize Oak Hill is hilly, which makes plowing more complicated, but many of the flat streets (the bird streets, for instance) were equally covered after each storm. It would be nice to see that improved. I'm on board with offering sidewalks for areas not bussed too. Though, I appreciate taking property space to build the sidewalks makes that request fairly unlikely.

16. PROPERTY ASSESSMENTS AND TAX (1)

Anonymous My question is in regards to property taxes.  

1) Can the township please provide a background as to the methodology it is using to raise the property assessment values?  

2) With property assessments being updated yearly, has the cost to defend tax appeals risen and by how much?

3) Would it be more equitable and fairer system to raise the tax rate for all property owners as opposed to determining neighborhoods who are getting higher assessments resulting in tax increases ranging from 350 to over 1000 per year.

17. ABOVE GROUND SWIMMING POOLS (1)

Anonymous   Two above-ground pools have been installed in the recent past [in the backyards of homes on the south side – house numbers removed from this post] of upper Borden Road -  one a few years ago…, and one two weeks ago.  These above-ground pools are unsightly and entirely inappropriate for the beautiful treed nature we have enjoyed for so many years.  Each one of these pools can be seen from at least five surrounding properties.  This means an instant devaluation of all those homes.  Traditionally, pools in Oak Hill have been in-ground pools.  To preserve the character of Oak Hill, we should stop this new trend of above-ground pools making Oak Hill less beautiful, less desirable, and less valuable.    WE PROPOSE: the Township adopt a policy to not approve above-ground pools in Oak Hill and similar areas 
*Categories are ranked in (rough) order of a score.  The score is the sum of unique writers and unique “Thanks” received by items within that category.  Compiled by Steve Miller, Secretary, OHCA.  This document will be updated with any additional questions through May 2.  The latest version will always be available at http://smiller.org/ohca/2017/2017-5-2-summary.doc
